Highlights from the Community Advisory Committee of TOH #3

This report covers highlights up till and including the June 2014 meeting. No meetings are held in July and August.

From TOH

· The Hospital will have a balanced budget for the 2013-2014 fiscal year despite government funding decrease. Patient satisfaction remains stable even though 290 positions have been eliminated. There are plans to reduce administrative overhead, identify inefficiencies and review utilization of resources in patient care. 
· The goal of the Hospital continues to focus on becoming and staying a top 10% performer in quality care and patient safety. Every effort will be made to collect data from patients in a timely manner on their experience.
· The joint Board/CAC meeting to occur in September will focus on a patient profile: entry via emergency, hospital stay and discharge process. A patient profile has been devised by a  the CAC member for this purpose.

· Staff as well as patient/visitor parking will be a challenge due to the Heart Institute construction. More staff will be shifted for parking off site.

Special Presentations:

Dr. Jeff Turnbull, Chief of Staff of TOH presented on the Hospital’s report TOWARDS A HEALTHIER COMMUNITY – TOH’S ROLE. The Hospital’s initiatives or programs will:


Respond to specific community needs as supported by objective evidence

Address health inequity and health care gaps of those most vulnerable within the community
Integrate services from the perspective of the patient in a timely fashion and in the most appropriate setting

Work with existing and new partners within the community and the LHIN

Be subject to regular, formal and objective assessment to ensure the achievement of joint objectives in a cost effective fashion

He provided an overview of the Hospital’s current programs to offer health care for the homeless, the Aboriginal community and the frail elderly and the plan to build on current successes to improve health care for these groups. There will be efforts to take health care to the people, offer culturally sensitive care, use, integrate and improve services presently already available. Dr. Turnbull has made a great start towards the above goals and has a strong personal commitment for working with community partners to the benefit of our most vulnerable populations. More work needs to be done to share and co-ordinate efforts with Quebec communities and the other Ottawa hospitals not part of TOH.
The group had a tour of CAREN system (Computer Assisted Rehabilitation Environment) at TOH campus. It was most impressive as we got a demonstration of this 3-D virtual reality where a staff member got rigged in and demonstrated how the moving platform worked. This Rehabilitation Virtual Reality Lab (RVR) is a state of the art facility for physical rehabilitation assessment, therapy and research. It is funded by support from TOH, Canadian Forces Health Services, the community and the TOH Foundation. Patients with upper and lower limb problems, amputees, stroke patients and more can achieve their therapeutic goals more effectively.
Check the website of CAREN to get more information on this unique facility. None of the CAC members knew that this innovative laboratory is on the Civic Hospital Campus. You will be impressed to learn how it operate and how modern and creative it is.
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